U.S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Investigation

Washington, D.C. 20535

September 29, 2011

MS. LAURA ROTOLO

ACLU OF MASSACHUSETTS
3RD FLOOR

211 CONGRESS STREET
BOSTON, MA 02110

Request No.: 1141750-001
Appeal No.: 2010-1752
Subject: JTTF/PURPOSE AND ORGANIZATION

Dear Ms. Rotolo:

This is in response to OIP's letter dated July, 14, 2011, regarding Appeal Number 2010-1752 in
which FOIA Request Number 1141750-000 was remanded for an additional search.

Our records indicate that information responsive to your request was reviewed and released to you
in FOIA request numbers 1141754-000 and 1141754-001 on December 13, 2010, and July 12, 2011,
respectively. The records you currently seek have already been properly reviewed and withheld to the
provisions of the Freedom of Information and Privacy Acts, Title 28, Sections 552 and 552A.

You may file an appeal by writing to the Director, Office of Information Policy (OIP), U.S.
Department of Justice, 1425 New York Ave., NW, Suite 11050, Washington, D.C. 20530-0001. Your
appeal must be received by OIP within sixty (60) days from the date of this letter in order to be considered
timely. The envelope and the letter shouid be clearly marked "Freedom of Information Appeak.” Please
cite the FOIPA Request Number in any correspondence to us for proper identification of your request.

Very truly yours,

Dl

David M. Hardy

Section Chief

Record/Information
Dissemination Section

Records Management Division



